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Subpart 5219.7 - THE SMALL BUSINESS
SUBCONTRACTING PROGRAM

Parent topic: Part 5219 - SMALL BUSINESS PROGRAMS

5219.705 Responsibilities of the contracting officer under
the subcontracting assistance program.

5219.705-4 Reviewing the subcontracting plan.

(d) When evaluating proposed subcontracting plans, contracting officers should obtain advice and
recommendations from the cognizant CAO, and shall do so for anysubcontracting plan that does not
contain positive goals. The CAO should be specifically requested to review the factors used by the
prime contractor to develop the zero goal, the past performance of the offeror on similar
requirements, and the current procedures used by the offeror to maximize opportunities for small
business, veteran-owned small business, service-disabled veteran-owned small business, HUBZone
small business, small disadvantaged business and women-owned small business concerns to
participate in its subcontracting program. The contracting officer shall consider the CAQO’s findings,
including any recommendations, prior to approval of the subcontracting plan. The contract file shall
be documented to reflect the review and the contracting officer's final decision relative to an
acceptable goal. If the contracting officer determines that a subcontracting plan containing a zero
goal is appropriate, the determination shall be approved at a level above the contracting officer and
placed in the contract file.

(d)(7) Notwithstanding FAR 19.705-4(d)(7), submit pre-award subcontracting plans over $20M to the
SBA PCR for review and advisory comments prior to award, in accordance with the Procurement
Center Business Operations Plan between the DON and SBA, dated September 20, 2021. The SBA
PCR has five (5) business days to complete the review, unless additional time is requested and
agreed upon by the contracting officer.
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